
 

More Information 
 

Please call 311 for questions or concerns about this project. You may also visit calgary.ca/waterprojects to learn 
more about this and other City of Calgary projects. We appreciate your patience as we work to improve our storm 
system and build an important part of the future LRT corridor 

AUGUST 3, 2020 
 
 

Project Background  
 
The City of Calgary is building a new dry storm 
pond on the northwest end of the closed Ogden 
Dry Waste Landfill and completing the 
construction of an embankment adjacent to the 
storm pond, which will be part of the corridor for 
the future Green Line LRT.  
 
Morgan Construction and Environmental Ltd. is 
the prime contractor hired by The City to 
complete the project. 
 
Most of the work will take place from July to 

December 2020. 24-hour work is being 

considered to expedite the completion of the 

project. Landscaping and minor surface works 

will take place in the spring of 2021. 

 

What we did in July 

✓ Morgan has moved in all equipment, site office, 

and other site facilities. They are now 

responsible for the execution of the work, as 

well as the safety and environmental aspects of 

their operation; 

✓ All applicable permits and authorization to 

proceed with the work are now in place; 

✓ Completed baseline air quality sampling, 

baseline noise monitoring and other 

environmental measurements in the area; 

✓ Completed work site clearing and grubbing, 

and trucked some of that material to the 

Shepard landfill; 

✓ Initiated construction of dewatering sumps.  

 

Site clearing, July 2020 

What to expect in August  

Morgan will complete the installation of the 

facilities required to pump out and treat 

groundwater. It includes sumps, piping, and a 

treatment system. The success of this project 

depends heavily on lowering the groundwater 

and maintaining it low at least until the end of fall.  

All groundwater pumped out will be treated prior 

to discharging into the sanitary system, in 

compliance with City bylaws. 

As these activities advance, there may be some 

construction noises noticeable during the day. 

Once the equipment for handling the groundwater 

is in place, pumping and treatment of 

groundwater must be maintained 24x7. 

Provisions are put in place to keep noise and 

lighting disturbances at reasonable levels 

specially during the night.

 


